
 

 

 

  

 
 

 

JUNE  202 2 

NEWSLETTER  
 

The Naples Orchid Society is a non-profit organization, devoted to the promotion of, interest in, and the appreciation of orchids and 

the preservation of our native orchids.  It is also our aim to disseminate information pertaining to their culture and hybridization.   

NAPLES ORCHID SOCIETY         P.O. Box 7998     Naples FL    34101      

www.NaplesOrchidSociety.org 

President:  Richard Davenport 

davenport.richardalan@gmail.com 

Newsletter Editors: Kris Morton, Marilyn Moser, Veronica Catrombon 

 

NOS Events 
 

Submit articles for the Newsletter by the 15th of each month to: NOSNews@Naplesorchidsociety.org 

Next Monthly Meeting 

Thursday June 2, 2022 

Moorings Presbyterian Church, Baker Gym 

Orchid Doctor starts at 6:30 

Carolyn Booker 

ñAsk Us Anything About Orchidsò 

Plant Registration ENDS at 6:55 pm 
Meeting begins at 7:30 pm 

Speaker:  Carol Holdren , American Orchid Society 

judge since 2003, from the West Palm Beach Judging 

Center.  

Topic: Orchids You Should Own 

            Refreshments: Water Provided 

RAFFLE     
 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

B. tuberculata ƜNorm DolderƝ 
Eunice Walker showed her spectacular plant at our 

May meeting.  This was named for cherished Life 

Member of NOS Norm Dolder. 

Cover Worthy! 

Next Board of Directors Meeting and 

Show Committee Meeting 

Date:   Tuesday June 14 2022 

See more information on page 2 

All  Current  Members are Welcome to Attend 

Note: Board of Director meetings will not be held 

in July or August. 

 

 

 

Please note: When attending Orchid Doctor sessions, and you 

have a plant that may be diseased or have insect infestations that 

you want to discuss, please place a sample in a sealed ziploc bag 

to bring to the meeting. 
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Presidentôs Letter 
June 2022 

Richard Davenport 

President, Naples Orchid Society, Inc. 

davenport.richardalan@gmail.com 
 

The Tamiami International Orchid Show was Friday, Saturday and Sunday of last week.  We drove over on Friday with 

another couple and three folding carts, allowing lots of room for orchid plant and supply purchases. We arrived just 

after the 11 am opening due to extended delays accessing the parking lot from the overcrowded local streets. Parking 

was well organized and check-in was a snap due to electronic tickets and smart phone scanning at the entry doors.  
  
Inside were over 90 vendors from all over the United States and much of the Western Hemisphere.  The choices were 

overwhelming, the fragrances amazing, the colors spectacular and the exhibits were awe inspiring! Excited to be there 

at last, our brains seem to weaken and excited shoppers who did not make ñmust haveò lists ahead of time were soon 

buried in avalanches of potential choices.  It is a good time to remember our orchid shopper basics: 

1. Southwest Florida is in a warm-to-hot growing area.  The stupendous red Cattleya with the fringed yellow lip 

displayed by a grower from South America who says it grows well in an intermediate to warm environment is 

probably telling the truth as he sees it.  But his greenhouses are at 1,500 meters above sea level on the north 

slope of a small mountain where the night temperatures fall into the 50ôs each evening as the fog moves in.  

Daybreak soon burns off the fog and brings sunshine with temperatures in the high 70ôs and low to mid 80ôs 

year around. Thus, the achingly red Catt may survive here, maybe even blooming again, but odds are it will 

never thrive, unless you spend big bucks and put in custom air conditioning for the intermediate portion of your 

growing orchid collection. 

2. Talk with the grower.  Part 1. Try to find out his growing conditions, watering schedule, fertilizers and how 

often at what solution rate, media used for seedlings and larger plants, etc.  Does the grower do much 

hybridizing?  What are the parents of the plant you are considering and their growth preferences?   

3. Talk with the grower.  Part 2.   Does the grower raise most of the for-sale inventory or are most of the plants 

for sale imported from southeast Asia where labor costs are much, much lower than stateside?  If imported (as 

many of the smaller stock are), inquire as to their treatment of new arrivals.  Are they quarantined from the 

older plants?  Are they sprayed with both systemic insecticides and fungicides?  Tested for virus? 
 

One of the most important things we all can do is to create a ñmust haveò list before going to any orchid sale.  To assist 

both ñnewbiesò and scarred veterans, First Vice President Jim Rawson has enticed Carol Holdren, the AOS Senior 

Judge of the West Palm Beach Judging Center, to be featured speaker at our upcoming meeting.  She will be speaking 

on her personally recommended ñten orchids you must have in your collectionò.  And she will be available to answer 

all your questions about orchids in general and AOS Judging in particular.  
 

Also coming soon: a simplified member plant judging registration process with half the prior paperwork!  Just one tag.  

Really.  We hope to get Board approval and introduce the new process at our June meeting.  
 

I look forward to seeing many of you at our next meeting, Thursday, June 2.  Plant registration starts at 6:15.   Orchid 

Doctor starts at 6:30.   

 

 

In-Person Board of Directors Meeting for JUNE 2022 
Date: Tuesday June 14 2022 

All Current Members are Welcome 
Time: 6:30 pm 

Forest Glen Golf and Country Club 

3855 Forest Glen Blvd 

Naples, FL 34114 (at the Clubhouse) 
This meeting will be held at Forest Glen Golf and Country Club and requires gate notification. 

If you are interested in attending this meeting, please call Rae Jean Walker 815-791-2140 and leave a message. 

 

 

 

 

mailto:davenport.richardalan@gmail.com
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Monthly Meeting Minutes 
May 5,  2022 

Respectfully submitted by Lanelle Bishop, 2nd Vice President 

 

Orchid Doctor Elaine Gates presented a well attended demo on Miniature Orchids' care and growing.  

Registration and plant entry along with voting occurred. 

 

Richard Davenport President called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. with a reminder of all exits in case of emergency 

evacuation. He announced this is our 60th year Anniversary.  

 

David Orr, Treasurer, reported $17,732.80 in Regions Bk and $34,000 in CD's.  

Suzanne Fundingsland, reporting for Joan Planta Membership Chair, 202 members.  

Membership is working on new name badges for meetings. Also available the magnetic badges are ongoing.  

Vice President Jim Rawson, introduced our Speaker Carlos Cahiz who's topic was  óA Conversation on Orchid Care 

for South Florida'.  Carlos brought supplies and Orchids from OFE International, Inc. his Family Owned Company in 

Homestead,FL.  

 

Plant awards were announced. 

Raffle ensued. 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00 pm. 

 

Speaker: Carol Holdren 

Carol Holdren is a long time orchid lover with a mission of 

supporting orchidists and orchid societies. Like many orchid 

hobbyists she started with a purple Vanda bought at a local 

garden show - that orchid led to several others as well as 

membership and participation in a local orchid society. As her 

collection grew she took a class in Orchidology at the 

University of Florida and joined the West Palm Beach Judging 

Center, becoming an accredited judge in 2003. Carol is a 

former AOS Trustee, active in the West Palm Beach Judging 

Center, on the Board for Flamingo Gardens and a director of 

the International Orchid Foundation which has a free orchid 

web site: www.Orchids.org. 

Carol has gathered information of easy to grow orchids for 

South Florida. She will be sharing her findings in her 

presentation "Orchids You Should Own" giving orchid 

information for both beginners as well as the more experienced 

grower." 

Carol has been a judge at many of our Orchid Shows, and is 

currently using Dick Pippenôs culture book in her work with 

other judges.   
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Many Thanks  
to our Plant Table Volunteers Steve Burdette, Susan Roehl and Karen Davenport; 

Raffle Table Volunteer Rae Jean Walker and Welcome Table Greeters Suzanne Fundingsland and Stu Rubin. 

MEMBERSHIP CHAIR REPORT     
Submitted by Joan Planta and presented by Suzanne Fundingsland, Membership Chair 

2022 Members: 208 
You may pay by check mailed to Naples Orchid Society, PO Box 7998, Naples, FL 34101,  

or by credit card at https://naplesorchidsociety.org/join-us/ 

NEW RATES for 2022: Single membership $40, Family membership $50 

Add $10.00 for a magnetic engraved nametag 

Question about Membership?  

Email Membership@Naplesorchidsociety.org 

 

NOS Monthly Meeting Plant competition Rules and Instructions 

1)  All plants must be registered and in place by 6:55  p.m.  Voting will begin at 7:00 p.m. 

2)  You must take a number to register plants to avoid congestion at the plant registration table. 

3)  The corrected Monthly Plant Table Rules form on the website has been updated to reflect the time 

changes.   

4)  There is a white entry tag with no hole printed to be used for plant registration.   The Green Tag will still 

be placed on the plant.  

5)  Plants entered must be owned by the member for at least 6 months.  Only current members may enter 

plants. 

These instructions have been updated on the NOS website Monthly Plant Table Rules form.   

See the Rules Document on our website here:   https://naplesorchidsociety.org/monthly-meetings/ 

 
THE NEW PLANT REGISTRATION TAGS ARE HERE!   The tags will be stapled to the new NOS 

Monthly Plant Registration Procedures effective July 1, 2022, and handed out at the upcoming monthly 

meeting.  You can also pick up additional tags for your July plant registrations!   

May 2022  MONTHLY MEETING  

Attendees: 61 

Plant Raffle: $150  

Do You Smile When You Order From Amazon? 
If you order from Amazon, did you know that you could also support Naples Orchid Society with your purchase at no 

cost to you? Go to smile.amazon.com, itôs the same company, same prices, same account and same everything, 

except Amazon will let you name a non-profit organization and donate 0.5% to it. NOS has already been registered 

and linked, but you will need to go to this website and name us as the organization you have chosen for the donation 

to go to. Remember to go to smile.amazon.com to order using your same account login and password for your Amazon 

account. Bookmark it so you will have a reminder. And THANKS  for supporting your Society! 
 

 $14.29 
For the period October 1 ï December 31, 2021 

 

https://naplesorchidsociety.org/join-us/
https://naplesorchidsociety.org/monthly-meetings/
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Snapshots 
from our  

May 2022 Meeting 

Orchid Doctor 
Elaine Gates 
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October 7-9, 2022:  Redland International Orchid Festival, Fruit and Spice Park, 10 am ï 5 pm, 24801 SW 187th Ave., 

Homestead, 33031.  Information:   https://redlandfruitandspice.com/event/redland-international-orchid-festival-2/ 

 

 

  

 

 
 

 

 


